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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2014-0376
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Office of General Counsel:
Date of Introduction: May 27, 2014
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F
Date of Analysis: May 28, 2014
Type of Action: Approval, Appropriation, & Authorization of Settlement
Bill Summary: The bill approves the settlement of a dispute among the City of Jacksonville, JEA, and Bartram Park, Ltd., with respect to construction of an underground sewer force main along Bartram Park Boulevard; appropriates the amount of $280,000 from Risk Management (b.t. 14-059) for the settlement upon specified conditions; and authorizes the execution of a settlement and release agreement and other documents.
Background Information: The Council introduced and subsequently passed Ordinance 2000-451-E approving proposed development of regional impact (DRI) for Bartram Park.  The developer was Bartram Park, Ltd (BPL).  Among the requirements for the DRI was funding and construction of infrastructure, including underground water and sewer utility facilities and roadway improvements; and an underground force main along Bartram Park Boulevard (initially known as Bartram Parkway) and four laning of Racetrack Road.  A dispute began regarding when, where, by whom and at whose expense such improvements would be made. BPL installed the force main along Bartram Park Boulevard which connected at Old St. Augustine Road to the north, rather than at Racetrack Road to the south, as originally contemplated.
BPL subsequently filed a lawsuit in 2008 against the City and JEA to recover over $1.6 million in additional costs of constructing the force main. All parties have continued to disagree regarding performance of alleged contract requirements BPL asserted as to construction of the force main.  The parties have reached a potential settlement as to all disputed claims to avoid further increase of protracted and expensive civil litigation and risks of liability for substantial damages. The proposed settlement totals $425,000 ($280,000 by the City and $145,000 by JEA) being paid to BPL.  After notification of final approval of agreement, the City and JEA will make payment within thirty calendar days. BPL will dismiss its claims against the City and JEA by executing, filing and serving in litigation, the Notice of Voluntary Dismissal with Prejudice after receipt and clearance of all funds.
Policy Impact Area:  Risk Management; Legal Settlement
Fiscal Impact: The appropriation of $280,000 from Risk Management for settlement agreement with Bartram Park, Ltd.
Analyst: Mitchell
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